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             rita-norris@xtra.co.nz   Our Website is   www.ritanorris.com 
Hello Everyone,
Best wishes to you all for Christmas and the New Year
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Age keeps on its inexorable march and friends have had their 80 and 90 year old birthday celebrations. At 76 however our minds consider us to be far younger than our bodies allow us to behave and memories play increasing tricks such as “Where did I put that?. Even our one legged friendly thrush is over 5 now and Rita thinks he is overweight & thinks I feed him too much (But he sings beautifully for his food)
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We have had the most wonderful Spring and a few days ago it was 29°C after several weeks of sunshine and no rain. Watering was becoming a chore but no more after some rain which allowed the weeds to reassert their hold. But now the hot weather is back again.
The blossoms and garden have been full of flowers and a photo of a Tui on the Prunus blossom was shown on the National TV 6 O’clock Weather News.
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However we still keep up with activities such as Probus; U3A ; Egyptology;  Computer Group; Travel (NZ only) and Cinema. Recent films we have seen and can recommend are The Hunger Games (Pt. 2); Gravity; Star Trek; The Great Gatsby, About Time, Rush and Enders Game. Next year Rita & I plan to run a Geology group.
Travel has involved seeing the family and in Wellington we saw the French Impressionists exhibition at “Te Papa” (National Museum of NZ) and visited the film set locations of the Hobbit and Lord of the Rings.  In a visit to David & family in Auckland we were shocked at the intensity of the traffic – nothing like provincial Hawkes Bay” – but we managed walks around the Waiatarua Wetlands and the Parnell Rose Gardens with David and Kayley.
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Family News; Growing grandchildren mean that Andrea and Katie head off to University in February Katie is off to Otago in Dunedin to study Science and Geophysics and Andrea is going to Auckland to study Sports Science.  Both girls have excelled with top grades at school and are at present in final exams. Katie was invited to Otago’s summer school and was offered a $5000 scholarship by Victoria University. She was recently Dux of Queen Margaret’s College. Andrea has worked tirelessly at coaching gymnastics and saved lots for next year’s fees.
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Adam is the top of year 11 (Form 5) at the prestigious Scotts College and his yearlong project came top in the school. (Designing building and flying a radio control aeroplane with all the aeronautic details – taking after?). He is also doing 6th Form subjects. His aim is to become a surgeon. Logan as usual excels in Computing, French; and is a keen Kindle reader. Ella is as outgoing as usual and is a keen guide and went on a week-long horse camp where they rode and cared for horses. One stepped on her foot but this didn’t put her off. Liam has blossomed at school and Kayley who started school last June loves it too. 
Diane is now Head of Pathology for Otago Medical School in Wellington and her conferences take her far and wide. Recently on a visit to Sicily she was able to call in on my sister Iris and Bob in St. Helens and nephew Julian and family in London. Andrew has been appointed President of the NZ Optometry Society in NZ so he will be travelling too. David has been making his fishing boards for NZ, Australia and the USA however both he and Karen’s major project at the moment is a major house upgrade possibly to sell and move. The original large two story house with basement, 3 bedrooms, 2 baths etc. had been upgraded with an extension of second family room two more bedrooms and bathroom. Now it all has been decorated and the kitchen ripped out and remodelled (in pieces while we were there). The house commands spectacular views over Auckland, the Sky Tower; sea and Rangitoto Island. Next door recently sold for over $2.5 million. Reckon you could buy 4 large houses for that in Hawkes Bay.
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The forecast is that we can look forward to another long hot summer. Last year it was very hot for months but luckily for Hawkes Bay we have an underground aquifer which is fed from the mountains and we are grateful we can water the gardens.
So Best Wishes to you all. Keep well and have a lovely time with your friends and family
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Rita & Norris
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In the garden

2013
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